May ??, 2022

(SUPERVISOR NAME)

700 H Street, Suite 2450
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear County Supervisor (TÊN GIÁM SÁT VIÊN), 

I am writing to express my concerns with the Stay Safe Community Plan proposed to be located at 8144 Florin Rd. As a parishioner (and parent) of the Vietnamese Martyrs Church, located at 8181 Florin Rd., where we have approximately 500 children engaging in cultural and religious activities each week, we are gravely concerned with the prospects of having this project situated across the street.  Furthermore, there is a daycare situated next door from us that services approximately 40 toddlers Monday through Friday.   As our community lay the foundations to live and serve in this area, we pray that the unintended consequences with the location does not devastate all the progress we have made thus far. 

Given the lack of a comprehensive plan in operating this facility and the safety concerns for these young children, we urge you to relocate to another suitable location that have little to no children in close proximity.    

If no other suitable location can be identified, we request that the County perform a complete analysis on the adverse impact to the community.   In that analysis, please provide mitigating measures to ensure the safety of the children and local community.   Items we are requesting for consideration and response includes:

1. What additional security measures will be provided to the local community?

2. How will individuals be screened for violent crimes, and how do you define violent crimes?

3. How will the County measure the adverse effects of the project, and what is the County’s level of responsibility to cure it?

4. Should the crime stats rise after the implementation of this project, how will the local sheriff force be supported to protect the community?

5. Will the County provide the local community with funding to secure additional security should there be increased vandalism and crime? 

We pray for the success of your efforts in addressing the epidemic homelessness issue.  We believe your prudence in the planning of these projects and responses to these questions will also assist in making this project and other future tiny homes a success. 

Sincerely, 
(TÊN)

Email/phone number
